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 ABILITIES COMMITTEE  
MEETING MINUTES 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 7, 2023 (ZOOM) 

ATTENDANCE  

 

WELCOME   

Carl Donato, Committee Chair, greeted the attendees. The meeting was called to order at 8:34 a.m.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

Carl asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the November 9, 2023 meeting. Motion was made by Jeff 

Swartz, seconded by Carl Donato. With a majority vote to the affirmative, the motion carried and the 

minutes for the meeting held on November 9, 2023 were approved.  

INTRODUCTIONS  

• Carl welcomed the WDB’s new Committee Coordinator, Maayan Gutbezahl. He also welcomed 

Stephanie Rizzi from M&T Bank, who is new to the committee, and asked the rest of the meeting 

attendees to introduce themselves.  
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COMMITTEE UPDATES & DISCUSSION 

• Carl and Jeff went over the committee’s goals for early 2024, which includes adding new employers to 

the committee, and 1-2 parents to act as advocates for their children and help the committee understand 

what it could be doing better to address the needs of those served. 

• Carl and Jeff talked about planning an in-person event in the late spring to highlight a part of the 

population that they are looking to serve. Last year’s event, in partnership with Cooper Hospital, 

highlighted veterans. It was a successful event, with veterans, employers, and some of our partners in 

attendance at Cooper in Camden.  

• The committee is still considering which population to highlight this year. 

• In May, the Literacy Committee is holding a resource event at the library in Clementon. Jeff suggested 

that the Abilities Committee could potentially partner with them for this event, as collective partnerships 

tend to increase attendance. 

• Jeff highlighted M&T Bank for winning an award for their policies regarding inclusion at the bank. 

Stephanie Rizzi spoke about possibly putting together a slide show about how M&T Bank engages with 

different populations, so that we could perhaps mirror their policies. 

 

ADJOURNMENT  

Carl thanked the team for their service to the committee. Jeff reminded everyone about the quarterly 

meeting on December 13, and encouraged everyone to RSVP. Carl asked for a motion to adjourn. Motion 

was made by Jeanne Paige-Soncrant and seconded by Jeanne Storm. The motion was carried with a 

majority vote to the affirmative and the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 a.m. 

 

NEXT MEETING   

The next Abilities Committee meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 11, 2024 at 8:30 a.m. The 

meeting will be conducted via Zoom.  

 

 

Submitted by,   

Maayan Gutbezahl, Committee Coordinator 

Debra Vaughn, Administrative Assistant to the Executive Director 


